
Brazil in state of health
emergency due to avian influenza

First detection in Brazil of the H5N1 highly pathogenic avian influenza virus in wild birds. May.
23. 2023. | Photo: Twitter/@Sdelahamaide

Brasilia, May 24 (RHC)-- The Brazilian Ministry of Agriculture and Livestock announced on May 22nd the
declaration of the state of emergency for 180 days, with the objective of preventing the disease from
reaching subsistence and commercial poultry, in order to preserve people's health.

The declaration allows the mobilization of federal funds, as well as the coordination with other ministries
and governmental agencies of the three levels, as well as non-governmental organizations.

The decision comes after the Federal Laboratory of Agricultural Defense of the state of São Paulo
confirmed on Monday three new cases of avian influenza (H5N1) in the municipalities of Linhares,
Itapemirim and Vitória, Espírito Santo state (southeast).

So far, eight cases of the disease have been confirmed in birds in the country: seven in the State of
Espírito Santo and one in the State of Rio de Janeiro.



According to the Ministry of Agriculture and Livestock, the population should refrain from picking up sick
or dead birds.  They should call the nearest veterinary services to avoid the spread of the disease.  The
Secretariat of Agricultural Defense installed on Monday an Emergency Operations Center to coordinate,
plan and evaluate actions related to avian influenza at the national level.

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/internacionales/323520-brazil-in-state-of-health-emergency-due-to-avian-
influenza
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